
  

JANUARY 22, 1970 

The annual meeting of the United Church congre- 

gation in Schreiber was held on Sunday January 18th, 

The congregation gathered for a pot luck supper 

and the informality of the occasion set the tone 

for the meeting which followed. 

The minister, the Rev. E.C. Prinselaar, chaired 

the business session of the evening. The congrega- 

tion was given the printed report which had been 

prepared by the Church Board. 

Reports from various committees and organizations 

were received for information, leaving the impres- 

sion that the church in Schreiber can look back at 

a successful and interesting year. The attempt 

which was made to involve the congregation to a 

much greater degree in the decision making process- 

es has shown some very obvious results in the number 

of programs which have been undertaken by various 

committees of the Board and the very good attendanc¢ 

which has been consistently high for the monthly 

meetings of the Board. 

The quality of participation and the variety of 

programs tackled indicates the fact that our church 

is a viable organization within the community. The 

people of the congregation ‘are showing preparedness 
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to witness to their faith through forms of outreach 

which will undoubtedly leave their mark on comm- 

unity life. The list of activities and concerns which 

are supported by members of the congregation ip- 

cluding the minister is a hopeful sign for the year 

just started. 
Through a substantial effort on the part of the 

congregation, all financial commitments have been 

met and a credit was shown in both the local and 

Manse fund, while $1100. were contributed to the - 

Mission and Service Fund of the church. 

The congregation appointed Mr. C. Pyke as 

chairman of the Board for the year 1970. Mr. Pyke 

has been active as convener of the committee on 

Worship and Ecumenical affairs. Other members of 

the executive elected were Mr. W. Dukes as 

treasurer and Mr. G. Gordon as vice chairman of 

the Board: 

A motion was passed instructing the worship com= | 

mittee to make arrangements for regular pulpit ex-  § 

changes between the ministers along the North 

Shore. It is hoped that this kind of arrangement 

will widen the interests of the congregations and 

provide the opportunity’ of a better use of the per- 

sonal resources available in cs various churches . 
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